wrote:

Dear Ms. Saunders,

Hello, we've been informed by our chair person on the parent council at Lord Roberts French Immersion School to direct our letter of request your way...

My request is to obtain a crossing guard at the intersection of Maitland Street and Princess Avenue. My children cross at these roads twice daily on their ways to and from school each day. Several times we have had very close calls where cars have come very close to hitting us or are waiting impatiently in the middle of the intersection for any number of children to clear the roads. We plead with you to help us in obtaining a crossing guard. We don't want an injury, or something worse, to happen at that corner.

That intersection jogs oddly so it's confusing to students, parents and drivers alike. Also, to compound issues, there is a big hedge blocking views. Can we please look at ways to make this crossing safer? Most specifically can we please have a crossing guard there?

Thank you so much for taking the time to read this. We appreciate any attention paid to this matter. If you have any questions for me, please don't hesitate to contact me.

Jessie